 
Federal Regulation does not put voluntary organizations nor disaster survivors at risk if first FEMA funds are paid and then a voluntary organization provides additional assistance.  There is a misperception that by agencies providing additional services outside of disaster case management that agencies place their clients and own organizations at risk of “recoupment”, which is untrue.  
In the sequence of delivery that FEMA promotes and widely distributes, after FEMA programs have been paid, voluntary organizations can provide additional services, even if they augment/replicate what FEMA has already provided and the disaster survivor would not be “recouped” nor would the agency be at risk for advisory action by FEMA.  The Code of Regulations is clear that “The sequence itself determines what types of assistance can duplicate other assistance (i.e., a Federal program can duplicate insurance benefits, however, insurance benefits cannot duplicate the Federal assistance). An agency's position in the sequence determines the order in which it should provide assistance and what other resources it must consider before it does so.”  Two significant points about the delivery sequence are that:(i) Each assistance agency should, in turn, offer and be responsible for delivering assistance without regard to duplication with a program later in the sequence.  
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